
17th August 1938

Dear Mr. Ward:

In tbs absence of Mr. Douglas, we are taking the 
liberty of acknowledging your letter of August twelfth. This 
letter will, of course, be handed to Mr. Douglas Immediately 
upon his return to Montreal about September fifteenth.

In the meantime, we have shown your letter to the 
Begistrar and lave asked him if there is any way in which either 
of your sons might be considered for a scholarship for the coming 
Session. He has regretfully informed us that all available 
scholarships and bursaries Lave been filled.

In case either of your sons should wish to osake appli­
cation for a scholarship for the Session beginning in the fall of 
193®, we are sending you, under separate cover, full information 
as to what scholarships are swarded and bow application should be 
made for them.

We know Mr. Douglas *>111 be glad to hear from you once 
more, and are very sorry that he is not here to answer your letter 
personally.

Very sincerely yours,

// yr
Principal*e Secretary

Mr. John A. hard 
Guntersville Dam, Alabama


